

TRENTHAM

Trentham & Districts Community Newsletter

No. 110, August 2011

Inside this issue:

Trentham Community Bank	3
Councillor's Corner	3
Words in Winter	4
FORUM Report	5
Hepburn Shire Walking & Cycling	5
Trentham Film Society	7
SAINTS Football/Netball Report	9
June Weather Summary	П

Subscribe Online

Receive your Trentham Trumpet as soon as it's released!

Go to www.trentham.org.au, click on 'News & Events', then click Subscribe to 'The Trumpet'. Enjoy!

Ellen Irene Kemp 31 August 1948—23 June 2011

Ellen Kemp was born in Swan Hill and spent all her youth there. A lot of it was spent playing by, and in the Murray River, and at the swimming pool where she

developed her talent for diving. She became a State competitor high o f diving. Ellen completed her education at MLC in Melbourne and went o n Pharmacy College. After marrying Rob Kemp they went back to Swan Hill and Ellen bought a pharmacy Rob's work there. bought him back to Melbourne and they had two daughters

while investing in property and playing with renovations. Quickly Ellen needed another project and they started mussel farming down on the Bellarine Peninsula. Ellen was working part-time as a pharmacist in Coburg during this time. She and Rob became great skiing enthusiasts, as did the children.

Ellen built the Trentham Pharmacy and, despite the size of

the town, the business slowly developed. She was very pleased to win the business of the hospital, here in Trentham, and enjoyed the friendships she made there. As

> the town has grown so has the business, and Ellen was very good at finding staff with a warm and friendly manner. We have all greatly benefitted from When the that. Newsagency was about to close. Ellen knew that the town would suffer, so she said that she would buy it, and anyway, she needed her Age and the Financial Review!!! We all know the rest of the story, t h e

Pharmacy and the Newsagency go from strength to strength. Ellen unfortunately developed lung cancer and although given only 6 months to live fought on for two years. She pushed the boundaries of medicine, and it was tough. We, the population of Trentham can only be grateful for the vision she had for the community.

Many thanks to Susie Spence for providing these details.





Catherine King MP Sounding Up For Our Commandy STANDING UP FOR TRENTHAM



5 Lydiard Street North, Ballarat 3350

1300 131 743

Fax: 03 5333 7710

Email: catherine.king.mp@aph.gov.au

Authorised & printed by Catherine King MP, 5 Lydiard Street Ballarat 3350



GENERAL INSURANCES

Contact

PETER KEEGAN PHONE: 5422 3333

- Domestic Business
- Farm Motor
- Retail Tradesman
- Liability Superannuation
- Income Protection

Peter has over 25 years experience in the Insurance Industry

Office Address: 96 Mollison Street, Kyneton 3444 Postal Address: PO Box 900,

Kyneton 3444

Around the Traps

Welcome to Trentham Vicki - Vicki is a new Seeing Eye Dog assisting Alan Roberts in getting around town. When Vicki is wearing a harness she is working, so always check with Alan before talking or patting her. Go well Alan and Vicki.

In accordance with Victorian State Laws, a person who is blind or vision impaired accompanied by a Guide Dog is permitted to:

- Travel on any form of public transport including taxis, buses, trams and trains (Guide Dogs are trained to sit quietly at their handler's feet and will not disturb or lick the driver);
- Enter any public place;
- Visit any theatre; and
- Eat in any restaurant, and shop in any store (including supermarkets and food stores).

Those **Wednesday Walkers** are a hardy bunch. Come rain, hail, sun, frost or even snow you can join them at 9.30 every Wednesday morning. Meet everyone on the Post Office corner (or occasionally outside Fitzgerald Property) for a beaut walk through the forest. Dogs are also welcome.

According to Chris Macquet, the **2011 Victorian Truffle Festival** was a huge success with over 700 people attending. All truffle tastings and dinners were fully booked. Many thanks to all those who contributed their time, money, energy and support to make VTF 2011 the success it was.

The **United Nations** has declared 2011 the International Year of Forests. Local environmental group **Wombat Forestcare** wanted to support this world wide initiative and so created the You, Me and Biodiversity lecture series. Little did they know this would put **Trentham on the world map** – literally. The United Nations has picked up on this community initiative, being held at the Trentham Neighbourhood Centre and Trentham is now on the UN map of biodiversity events. The series has also attracted funding from the Hepburn Shire. The theme is 'the hidden forest' and talks will centre on promoting and protecting biodiversity in the Wombat forest. For lecture info see www.wombatforestcare.org.au or ring the Trentham Neighbourhood Centre on 5424 1354.

The Trumpeter

(Weddings, anniversaries, graduations, milestone birthdays and other special events are worth sharing. Please ring Pauline 5424 1573 or email trumpet@trentham.org.au)

For Sale

 2^{nd} hand fridge; in working order; available early-mid August \$60 Timber framed single bed with wooden slates (x mattress) \$40 Timber TV cabinet; H1220 x W9100 x D6100 \$50

For enquiries or to view items please contact Rick or Pauline Nolan on 5424 1573 / 0418 974 803.

Trentham & Districts Community Bank

INVITATION TO THE OPENING OF OUR NEW BANK ON 19 AUGUST 2011

The Board of the Trentham & Districts Community Bank has great pleasure in extending an invitation to the residents of Trentham and surrounding districts to joins us as we celebrate the opening of our new Bank on Friday, 19 August 2011. More information will be available as opening day draws closer.

The Bank will then be open Monday to Friday and Saturday mornings. An Automatic Teller Machine (ATM) will also be located near the front entrance of the Bank - that will be a great convenience for locals and visitors alike.

All five staff members (Manager, Customer Relations Officer and Customer Service Officers) are now employed and have commenced their training at local branches. Staff will also be undertaking training at Bendigo's Training Centres at Docklands (Melbourne) and in Bendigo. They are all keen and excited about the opening and their future employment with

Trentham & Districts Community Bank.

Our new Branch Manager, David Lawrence, has commenced discussing banking options with local businesses and individuals and is dedicated to providing banking support to assist community members wherever possible. David's mobile phone number is – **0417208191.** Please feel free to contact him about your current and/or future banking requirements.

David Baker 0412 386 931; Sue Bruton 5424 1836; Rick Nolan 5424 1573; Corina Sabo 5424 1577; Ken Warren 5348 5519; Wendy White 5424 1210; Ian Williams 5424 1199

Councillor's Corner—Coliban Ward

Hopefully the news has spread now, that there was funding for investigation and implementation of better library services in Trentham to the tune of \$50,000 – a sign that all of our efforts in setting our collective vision for the future and getting Council to see the value in Trentham are starting to pay off. Many thanks particularly to the Lubeeks, the McCallums and the Trentham FORUM for all of the hard work they have put into

this successful push.

At its July meeting, Council received and noted the recent Hepburn Planning Scheme Municipal Strategic Statement (MSS) Review which draws together the existing MSS with a range of studies and base work that has been done in the years since it was last carried out in 2003. The next stage is a re-write of this document which will occur in the next 12 months. Council staff are currently developing the

format that this process will take, but there will definitely be scope for input from Trentham residents. This is a critical document for shaping the development patterns in our area and anyone who is interested should take the chance to have a say.

Cheerio Cr Klein <u>sklein@hepburn.vic.gov.au</u> 0428 33 11 73

Landcare Report

Trentham Landcare Group is undertaking a review as it comes up to its AGM in August.

A survey has been distributed to members and the results will be discussed at the AGM in order to set some priorities for the incoming Committee.

At the last Committee meeting it was decided to use a grant which has been received from Hepburn Shire to undertake some grooming of blackberries on the Reserve which fronts the Coliban River north of the old Enders Bridge. Some of our senior citizens remember this as a picnic area with clear spaces between the huge trees and access to the river. It may take several years to get the weeds under control and cleaning up fallen limbs.

Parks Victoria is the manager of this area and it is hoped that they will assume responsibility for ongoing maintenance.

Members are eligible for up to 100 free tree seedlings through our annual Tree Project. Local seed is collected and seedlings are propagated by volunteers in Melbourne. Orders need to be placed ASAP for delivery in Spring.

Barry Elliott

2011 Hairy Arch - art for the people by the people!

The annual Hairy Arch event on Saturday 16 July was a huge

success and raised over \$5,000 which will be shared between several Trentham community groups and projects. The Pig & Whistle was overrun with locals and visitors having a laugh and vigorously bidding for the 60 paintings on display.

Each year participants are given a theme (this year's was 'Precious') and the artists can interpret this on canvas in any way they wish. This art show is unique in that only non-artists can enter and the judging is more concerned with the idea behind the work.

not on the execution. In fact, the artist that shows the most



is unique in that only nonPeople's Choice winners: Hugo Dalbon, Bill McKnight and artists can enter and the Jim Dickerson with their winning masterpiece titled 'Truckin' judging is more concerned with Ethel'. The boys dedicated the win to their mentor and advisor Alan Dickerson!

excellent technique is awarded the 'Too Good Award' and is

banned from entering subsequent competitions. At the other end of the scale is the Bins Direct 'Most Bin Worthy' award (which is self explanatory)! Congratulations to Madelene Sutton who won the 'Hairy Arch' with her painting of her grandfather.

Many thanks to the helpers, the sponsors, the artists, the generous purchasers, The Pig & Whistle and also to the Trentham Easter Art & Craft Show for the loan of the display panels.

Words in Winter Festival

This year's Words in Winter Festival opens at 7pm on Friday August 19th with a screening of "My Brilliant Career", the award winning film written by Stella Miles Franklin, starring Judy Davis, directed by Gillian Armstrong. Everyone is invited for drinks at 7pm, followed by film screening at 7.30pm.

This year's program includes the iconic favourite "Bush Poetry", Peter Fernon storyteller, performing "Doctor", about Dr. Gwyneth Wisewould, "Telling Stories" at the Cosmo Stables, a short story competition at Red Beard and a writing workshop facilitated by the ABC, called ABC Open, at the

Neighbourhood Centre.

This year Words in Winter marks its 10th anniversary and Trentham's Festival will be another fabulous weekend of entertainment that showcases writing from our local community and beyond. Please come along and enjoy the sessions on offer, the hospitality of our local establishments and the diverse talent of Trentham.

Cool Harmony, our wonderful choir, invites you to "Winter Dreaming", an experience of warm acoustic and intimate ambience at St George's Church on Saturday August 14th, at 2.30pm. Always a favourite, they

are performing one week before the main Trentham festival.

Look out for posters and programmes in town, and Trentham's website for full details of the festival program. For opening night bookings for "My Brilliant Career", please book on 5424 1227. For more information on the ABC Open workshop, please ring Lyn Newberry on 5424 1323. If you would like to contribute writing or participate or simply would like some more information, please call Saskia on 5417 5275 or 0418 257 156.

Cool Harmony Choir

Trentham's own resident choir will be performing in the "Words in Winter" program.

When: Sunday 14 August 2011 at 2:30 PM. Where: St Georges Church - Trentham.

The recital is called "Winter Dreaming" and will comprise ancient and modern songs on the theme of dreams. The choir will be accompanied by guest harpist Jill Findlay.

See you there ... and bring a friend!

FORUM Report

Municipal Strategic (i) Statement is the 'concise statement of the key strategic planning, land use development objectives for the municipality with related strategies and actions'. The Hepburn MSS was last reviewed in 2003 and the FORUM is keen promote community awareness and involvement in the current review. Together with the Sustainability Group we proposing a public information evening on Monday 29 August (watch for notices nearer the time) at which we hope Coliban Water can provide an update on their water security planning. Issues that come into the MSS process include growth (see separate item on Trentham's growth) and managing growth, utilities and services, heating (natural gas?), transport, town character, energy efficiency and renewable energy etc.

- (ii) Council Budget 2011-12
 The FORUM's submission to the
 Budget was focussed on 'rate
 equity' and requested
 information which we believe
 will demonstrate that
 Trentham / Coliban Ward doesn't
 get fair treatment in how rate
 income is spent. We are still
 waiting for this information.
- (iii) Community Grants Council has agreed to devolve the assessment and recommendations for the next round of grants to the FORUM and has set aside \$6,000 for Trentham applications. This is an opportunity for our community to work together to get the best outcomes. Watch out for notices about the process later in August.
- (iv) Facilities Review As recommended in the Community Plan, we have worked with Council to develop a consultant brief to identify the best

approach to the future provision of community facilities in The Trentham. study will examine the adequacy, suitability and condition of existing facilities; the capacity of the community and resources to maintain these facilities; their optimal use; the need for an indoor multi-use facility with capacity to support recreation / sporting activities, community events, activities, exhibitions and provide an emergency assembly site; and explore options for the provision of services and activities including library, childcare, visitor information services and Council customer service. Council has allocated \$10,000 and will seek 3-for-1 matching funding from Regional Development Victoria for this study.

For more information about FORUM activities contact Ian MacBean, 5424 1727

Hepburn Shire Walking & Cycling

The consultant engaged by the Hepburn Shire Council has prepared a final Strategy report following two series of community workshops and submissions from individuals and organisations across the Shire.

The report will be presented to Council officers and councillors for assessment and approval so that the comprehensive range of projects recommended can be prioritised and budgeted for.

As reported previously, Trentham has Stage 1 of the Wombat Trail linking the historic Station precinct to the Racecourse Reserve and the Trentham Falls Trail listed for consideration.

The Trentham based Daylesford to Woodend Rail Trail Working Group continues to liaise with the Hepburn and Macedon Ranges Shire Councils, Bicycle Victoria, Railtrails Australia, tourism organisations and community groups, with the Rail Trail listed as an iconic trail in the Strategy report.

The Working Group and the hundreds of walkers and cyclists who have registered their support for the Rail Trail on both Councils websites are hopeful a feasibility study recommended in the Strategy report will be endorsed by the Councils. The State government is likely to be approached to assist with funding for a study with a number of grant programs available promoting regional recreation and tourism projects.

The trails proposed will provide significant health and fitness benefits for communities across the region, including the prospect of using them for walking or cycling to school, work or the shops etc.

Please contact either Andy Robertson, 5424 1100 or David Wilson, 5424 1882 for more information.



a small centre with a warm welcome

In Term 3 we have a number of new courses. Trentham Neighbourhood Centre has a very nice new kitchen which we are itching for people to use. Irene Brooks is offering a suite of courses teaching different cooking techniques. Irene is enthused about passing her considerable skills onto people

who will learn how to make no knead bread, ethnic flatbreads, pastry and pasta. Each of the demonstrations finishes with a communal lunch. Irene's classes are on

Thursdays and Fridays 10-1 starting on 28 July. Impress your friends by entertaining them with bread, pasta and pastry you have made from scratch.

Cooking is not the only new courses we have on offer in Term 3. We are running FaceBook for Seniors on Friday mornings. Come and learn how to keep up with your family members, especially the younger ones, by chatting, uploading photos and finding out what a "status" is.

If you would like more information about any of the many and varied courses we run or groups who meet at the Centre, call or pop in to the office; Monday-Thursday 9.30am -4pm. We would love to see you.

Victoria Wells Coordinator Trentham Neighbourhood Centre 5424 1354

"Doctor" - Words in Winter



When Gwyneth Wisewould, long serving Trentham doctor, died in 1972, her funeral was the biggest in Trentham's history and a terrible sense of loss hung in the mist for years afterwards. Come and see storyteller Peter Fernon use song, mask, puppetry and performance poetry to tell the unique love story that developed between the town of Trentham and this extraordinary woman that most people knew simply as "Doctor". "Doctor" is part of Trentham's Words in Winter Festival this year.

Place: Trentham Mechanics Hall When: Saturday 20 August at 7.30 pm Booking Contact Number: 5425 1237 Entrance fee: \$12.00 and \$8.00 concession

Flashback

Supposed Attempt to Rob a Bank at Trentham
The Argus

Friday 18 January 1895

About midnight last night Mr. G. H. Dare, the manager of the local branch of the National Bank, discovered a man lying on the floor of his bedroom. An alarm was raised and the intruder was secured and handed over to the

police. The man, who appeared to be under the influence of drink, gave his name as Edward Walker. He was brought before Mr. W. Norton, JP, today and charged with having been found by night without a lawful excuse on the premises of the National Bank. Constable Cox applied for remand till Saturday, which was granted. The accused stated that he had become the worse of drink

through the day, but could not account for being on the Bank premises in any way except that he had lost his swag and was looking for it. Walker, who is an elderly man, is a stranger to the district. He had got into the bank by a back window, which had been left open.

Trentham Historical Society Secretary: Susie Spence 5424 1272

2 Years Old! And Still Going Strong

August 20th will be the Trentham Farmers Market's 2nd birthday so come along and join in the festivities with live entertainment by Kali & Rae Henry ("The Essential Voice") joining our regular minstrel Tim Walsh. Tonia Todman will give cooking demos, and a master class to the winners of the colouring competition. Free piñata, face painting and giveaways for the children and birthday cake for all!

Birthday Market Programme:

9am – 1pm: Music, Face Painting & giveaways

10.30 onwards: Rae & Kali Henry perform

10.30: Tonia Todman cooking demo & master class

11.30: Free piñata for the children 12 noon: Official speeches, cake cutting & announcement of colouring competition runners up

12.30: Raffle draw

12.30: Tonia Todman cooking demo & master class

All our regular stalls will be there and the Bowling Club will run the bbq this month, so come along, grab a snag and celebrate with us, and while you're here ... "Stuff Your Pantry"!

Address: Trentham Town Square Contact: Tracey Williams Phone: 0447 836 171 / 5424 1185

Email: trenthamfarmersmarket@yahoo.com.au



The third Saturday of every month in Trentham's Town Square Community sausage sizzle all proceeds to local groups







Upcoming Films

5th August ANOTHER YEAR (PG)

(UK, 2010, 129 Mins, Comedy/ Drama)

Dir. Mike Leigh

The program listing for August was 'Secrets and Lies' by Mike

Leigh but we have had to change the selection d u e t o o u r unavailability of the film and the screening rights. 'Another Year' the latest DVD release by the same director. The film takes a look at four seasons in the lives of happily married couple and their

relationships with their family and friends. Starring the wonderful Jim Broadbent and Ruth Sheen. Words in Winter Screening

19th August MY BRILLIANT CAREER (PG)

(Aust, 1979, 100 Mins, Drama/Romance)

Dir. Gillian Armstrong

Based on Miles Franklin's novel,

'My Brilliant Career' tells the story of Sybylla, a headstrong girl growing up in early 20th century Australia, has opportunity marriage to a wealthy young man whom she loves, but rejects it in order to maintain her independence, preferring to take a

job as governess/housekeeper to the family of an illiterate neighbour to whom her father owes money.

2nd September SAMSON AND DELILAH

(Aust, 2009, 101 Mins. Drama/Romance)

Dir.Warwick Thornton

Samson and Delilah's world is small – an isolated community in the Central Australian desert. When tragedy strikes they turn their backs on home and embark on a journey of survival. Lost, unwanted and alone they discover that life isn't always fair, but love never judges.

Films are screened at the Trentham Neighbourhood Centre (opposite the Post Office) starting at 7.30pm. Guest and new members always welcome. Inquires call Maria on 54241237.



Trentham Is Growing

Well, we all know that . . . but just how much?

The 2003 Hepburn Shire MSS shows population growth in the four towns over the years 1981–1996. According to these figures Trentham had 658 people in 1996 and an average annual growth rate of 1.7% over the preceding ten years (this compared with 0.3%-0.5% for the other towns over the same period).

Updating these figures to the estimated 2009 population

figures used by Council in the current budget shows Trentham, with 924 people, has had an average annual growth rate of 3.1% (compared to Clunes 1.6%, Creswick 2.4% and Daylesford/Hepburn Springs 1.8% over the same 13 year period).

No more 'sleepy hollow' . . . and this is why the FORUM is so keen for the community to get involved in the MSS process: we want everyone to have their input to how we manage our future growth.

And John Fitzgerald has drawn our attention to an item in the AGE, 11 June 2011 (p B9) "The towns that beat Melbourne" about residential price statistics based on the Valuer General's report. Trentham is doing very well and was listed along with Castlemaine, Woodend, Kyneton and Warburton among towns that have "recorded (residential price) growth greater than 12% year-on-year".

Ian MacBean

Mr Ronald Moore - The Quiet Achiever

Ron became a member of Lions in 1987 and held the position of Director and Lion Tamer for many years. Ron also attended the Old Time Dances held in the Mechanics Institute and became known as one of "The Three Amigos" renowned for their love of a bit of fun.

Ron had a perfect attendance

award and was our catering officer for a good number of years, a duty that he carried out without any fuss or bother. Being a very quiet man with a dry sense of humour he carried out any job that was asked of him without seeking any recognition. Ron always did his best for the club and truly followed our Motto of "We Serve".

He was a quiet achiever without a doubt.

In Ron's honor, the Trentham Lions Club is looking for a young adult quiet achiever to reward with financial assistance toward their 2012 studies whether the candidate is about to embark on, or is in an apprenticeship or further studies.

QUIET ACHIEVERS AWARD



- Have you attended Trentham Primary School?
- Have you or do you know of a quiet achiever?
- Are you planning further studies?

The Trentham Lions Club Inc. is offering an annual award of financial assistance to a young adult, for training or study, in memory of one of our members who was the personification of a quiet achiever.

For further information and an application form please contact:

Trentham Lions Club Inc "Quiet Achievers Award" PO Box 36 Trentham Vic 3458

Applications close 19 September 2011

DO YOU EARN INCOME IN A TRUST?

HOW DO YOU DISTRIBUTE PROFIT FROM THIS TRUST?

Recent Government announcements allow some classes of Trust income to be distributed to nominated beneficiaries which can assist with managing your income tax liability.

To stream either franked dividend income or capital gains to nominated beneficiaries, you need to:-

- ensure your Trust Deed allows this; and
- pass resolutions for the 30 June, 2011 financial year by 31 August, 2011.

Our qualified staff can review your Trust Deed to determine whether the Trustee has the ability to stream income classes to nominated beneficiaries. For Trust Deeds with ambiguity regarding streaming or the inability to stream income, we can review and if required arrange for your Trust Deed to be amended.

To discuss your Trust for the 2011 financial year or to plan for the 2012 financial year, please contact Andrew Marshall or Janine Orpwood at Langley McKimmie on 03 5427 3790.

Langley McKimmie, 85 High Street, Woodend

Website: www.langleymckimmie.com.au
Email: info@lmadvisors.com.au



Trentham SAINTS Football Netball Report

FOOTBALL

The SAINTS Seniors have had several weeks of high and lows that have had their fans going through all the emotions of winning and losing - but loving every minute of it! This is a very young side, with an average age of around 20.

In Round 11 they bounced back

from a previous loss with a gutsy win against Avoca. The game went right down to the final siren, with SAINTS snatching an 8 point win.

In Round 12 the **Seniors** played Newstead in what also finished as a real nail-biter! In the last quarter, Newstead managed to pull away to a comfortable lead of four goals. In the dving minutes the

SAINTS rose to another level and drew to within a point of Newstead. A long, high kick from 70 out saw players and spectators alike holding their breath. But the siren sounded just before Harley Dalgleish marked it in the goal-square. The players were bitterly disappointed with the loss.

Coming out in Round 13, fans saw the SAINTS determined to make a contest against Harcourt. Going into the last quarter, the SAINTS had given their word to coach Dale Cowell and their supporters that they would win this game. And win it they did! This was a momentous victory for our young side.

SAINTS Reserves, Under 17s and Under 15s are also showing great promise as finals

The SAINTS Seniors are led out by Ben White, a keen SAINTS supporter

contenders and the Club invites you all to come to the next home game to join in the family atmosphere and cheer on our fantastic players.

NETBALL

When you watch SAINTS Netballers in action, what really stands out is that regardless of whether they win or lose, they have enjoyed themselves. All team coaches talk about the resilience of their

players, their love of the game and their continued competitive nature as they take on highly experienced teams each week. Despite numbers generally being down, we regularly see the younger girls stepping up to play in higher grades. The **Under 13s**, in their first year, continue to be bright, enthusiastic and keen to play well. Parents and

other adult supporters work with the girls to develop their skills and game tactics. Sitting sixth on the ladder shows that these girls are a great team to follow and watch in the future.

When the girls were asked what their aspiration for the club was this year, a majority of them said that they

wanted to win a game or two – and, so far they've done just that. We're sure there are other netballers out there in our community – most of us have played this wonderful game at some time during our lives and we would love to see more girls and women come and join us as players, supporters or volunteers to assist the girls develop their skills. The club welcomes you to home games on a Saturday morning.

Cool Country Community Enterprises Ltd Cleaning services required

The Trentham and Districts Community Bank will be opening shortly and we are now asking for expressions of interest for professional cleaning of the premises. We require it to be cleaned (dusting,

vacuuming, emptying rubbish bins, clean the toilet and kitchen areas but not cleaning glass windows) Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays outside of operating hours. Necessary materials and equipment will be provided. It is anticipated that it will take less than an hour on each of these days.

The successful applicant will be required to have an ABN and the appropriate insurance.

Please submit an expression of interest by replying to this advertisement and send it to Ian Williams, Cool Country Community Enterprises Ltd., PO Box 100, Trentham 3458 or by email to ianlyn@internode.on.net by 5 August. Please indicate experience and include 2 references.



Trentham Lions Club News

Wood Raffles.

The first 3 wood raffles have now been drawn and the winners

are: Raffle No 1 – Mark Mulkearns of Jacksons Lane, Trentham, raffle No 2 – Jenny Gamble of Trentham-Springhill Rd., Trentham, and raffle No 3 – Anita Hickey of East Trentham. All have won approx. 1 cubic metre of red gum firewood. There are 3 more raffles for this season so look for the ticket sellers each Saturday morning in the main street.

Flood Relief Money.

The sum of \$2,590 collected from Lions, Trentham Bowling Club, and Trentham CWA, has been donated to the Charlton Lions Club in Victoria, to assist those desperate need in the Charlton Charlton Lions Club are area. providing food vouchers, replacement books, etc. for local schools and kinder, and other assistance where required, for those people devastated in the recent floods. You can be assured that every cent of this money will go to where it is needed. Thank you to Trentham CWA and Bowling Club.



Lions 2011 Installations, Chris, Shirley, Tim, Elizabeth, Paddy, Adrian, John.

Lions Community Grants.

Once again this year, Trentham Lions Club will be accepting applications from community groups who have a special project, and require a cash grant to help complete it. Any community group who has a special project, and requires assistance with funding, may submit a written application to

Trentham Lions Club Inc. stating the nature of the project, and the costing details.

Applications must be received by the Secretary, P.O. Box 36, Trentham, no later than August 12th 2011. All applications will be considered at the Lions business meeting on August 17th.

Report on Farmers Market BBQ.

We are pleased to advise that since its inception, the Farmers Market has now passed on over \$17,000 to the various groups who participate in the market BBQ. This ongoing source of funds is going straight back into

the community.

Lions Changeover.

The Trentham Lions changeover dinner was held at the Pig and Whistle Hotel on Wednesday July 6th. The main officers for 2011-2012 remain unchanged; President John Marion, Secretary Elizabeth McInerney, Treasurer Tim Walsh.

Trentham Community Garden

The Trentham Community Garden announces that plots will be made available at the start of Spring!

The wintery end of June saw the Community Gardeners add a few trees to the 'Adopt a Tree' orchard. At the beginning of July, Ian Williams kindly cultivated an area of the sod that was turned by Barry Elliott. We are most grateful to both Ian and Barry as this will be the foundation for garden plots and also enabled us to plant a bed with hundreds of garlic cloves. With organic garlic quite the

market price, we hope this will be a fundraiser for the Garden. Daylesford community garden members also came to view our site and talk about the network of gardens across the shire.

On every Station Market day, the fourth Sunday of the month, the Community Garden has its community day to which everyone is invited to participate in. Our 'Adopt a Tree' project will continue and we encourage members, groups and businesses to get behind the program and leave a legacy for your community.



The Community Garden Committee welcomes new members and any further questions can be directed to: trenthamcommunitygarden@gm ail.com or 0418 257 156 or find us on Facebook! See you on Sunday for the next Community Garden Day. next to the Trentham Historic Railway Station.

Trentham Historical Society Upcoming Important Dates

Monday 15th August @ 8pm – Annual General Meeting

The AGM will be followed by a discussion of heritage locations in Tylden, to be held at The Trentham Bowling Club Rooms.

Saturday 20th August @ 2pm-4pm — Bush Poetry @ the Neighbourhood Centre.

Monday 22nd August @ 2pm – Working Bee at the Old Police Station in Camp Street.

CONTACT: Susie Spence 5424 1272

Friends of Trentham Station

The FOTS are extremely pleased to be able to announce that V Track has completed the restoration of the old goods shed at the station.

The internal floor has been replaced where needed with new stumps, bearers and flooring.

The external walls have been repaired where they were damaged and now have new top and bottom plates, together with replaced framing to counteract the damage caused by water and white ants over the years.

The front and side platforms have been replaced with new red gum timbers and the rear platform has been repaired as required.

On top of all this the rear roof has been replaced together with facias and guttering to complete the comprehensive restoration of this unique goods shed.

A very large thanks is due to V Track for the works carried out which will enable the shed, in the near future, to be used for a variety of community uses.



Replacing the platform on the old goods sheds



TRENTHAM JUNE 2011 WEATHER SUMMARY

June 2011 returns an interesting weather month with a lot of variety, the coldest morning occurred on the 1st with a minimum of -3.4°C and the day ended up with a record high for June of 14.8°C, the previous 40 year record was 12.8°C so that's a significant event. The mild weather continued to the 4th then things went haywire with a week-long cold spell and reasonable snowfall on the 7th, light snow also fell on the 21st. On the 7th, snowfalls of between 2 and 4cm covered the region with dangerous icy roads for most of the morning. The remainder of June saw rather milder weather and the last week saw temperatures exceed 10°C on 4 consecutive days. Frost occurred on 10 days with severe frost on 5 days. The highest wind gusts affected the Trentham region between the 8th and 11th with gusts between 50 and 70kph. Rainfall was slightly below the long term average coming in at 94mm (ave 125), however soil moisture remains high and all streams are flowing. The prospect for rainfall in July and August remains positive with a probability of average or above the most likely scenario.

TRENTHAM WEATHER DATA JUNE 2011.

MEAN MAXIMUM	9.6°C
MEAN MINIMUM	2.9°C
HIGH MAXIMUM	14.8°C 1ST
	(RECORD HIGH)
LOW MINIMUM	-3.4°C 1ST
COLDEST DAY MA	X 4.7°C 7TH
WARMEST NIGHT	MIN 7.2°C 3RD
FROST	10 DAYS
SNOW	2 DAYS
HAIL	1 DAY
THUNDER	0
STRONGEST WIND	56KPH 9TH
RAINFALL	94.6MM
RAINDAYS	18
WETTEST DAY	26.2MM 21ST

Trentham Car Club

The Trentham Car Club has now been officially formed and is currently being incorporated.

The Club will be holding monthly meetings at the Trentham Hotel on the second Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm.

Why not come along and join in with the other enthusiasts in town.

Already a number of people have joined up as financial members at \$35.00 per annum, plus a joining fee which includes a car club badge.

Although still in its infancy, the Club is planning a number of events in the upcoming months which should interest most vehicle enthusiasts, more on these in forthcoming Trumpets.

We look forward to seeing any interested people at the August meeting.

Squash Competitions

The Macedon Ranges Squash Club continues to attract new players but there is still a spot for you if you are interested in playing. We cater for all levels of players and our club has a great social atmosphere. So if you are new to the area or just want to meet some new people and get fit, contact us about playing squash at Kyneton or Romsey.

We have 3 competitions so why not contact Bill Hutcheson on 0488 348 898 to have a free hit of squash and a chat about the competitions. Competitions in Kyneton are on Monday and Thursday nights while the Romsey competition is offered on Tuesdays.

The Club also has a free club practice night on Tuesday in Kyneton for members.

It's fun, it's easy and it's social.

COLLIBAN FOODSTORE

Trentham

18 Market Street - 5424 1774 - food@collibanfoodstore.com

Open at 9.00am daily

Foodstore—stocking dairy, meats, charcuterie, pasta, breads, jams, spreads and much more.

Cafe—serving coffee and light meals.

Bar—serving an extensive range of Australian and imported wines with platters.

Restaurant—serving dinner on Friday (\$30 for 2 courses) and Saturday nights.

We also take fish orders for Sat morning pick up. Please join our mailing list.

......and coming soon......The Wine Store

gold street studios

photographic workshops framing & exhibitions

discovering the magic of handmade photographs

03 5424 1835

www.goldstreetstudios.com.au



Ellen Kemp, B.Pharm., M.P.S., ND. MON-FRI 9am-5pm SAT 9am-12.30pm Closed SUN & PUBLIC HOLIDAYS

Professional service & advice · Natural health & vitamin range
 Animal health · Natio cosmetics · Large range of gifts

43a High Street, Trentham 3458 Ph: 5424 1000 Fax: 5424 1116 Email: trentham.pharmacy@frednet.com.au

Restoring and Maintaining Physical and Emotional Health Naturally



NEED A WILL. POWER OF ATTORNEY. SUPERANNUATION ADVICE.

FAMILY FARM. ESTATE PLANNING

Running out of time? Experienced legal practitioner now available to visit you at your home, hostel or hospital to discuss and provide documents on site.

Michael Best 0418 544854 barsome@impulse.net.au
Macedon Ranges/Trentham/Daylesford areas.

M.D BEST Professional Legal Group
P.O Box 123, Trentham 3458

Merv Stevens Automotive & Engineering

On site service specialising in quality service
Repairs & Servicing Diagnostic services
Log book servicing for vehicles under new car warranty

Ph 5424 1043 or 0407 844 191



0418 364 497

487 Blackwood Rd Newbury 3458



LOCAL BUSINESS GUIDE

Auto Detailing—Bookings Required

Leonie Dickerson Quality Detailing 1 Albert Street, Trentham MOBILE: 0427 744 326

Lawn Clippings

Ride-on mowing, Hand mowing Whipper-snipping & Gardening Carol Young 0408 995 178

ENSURE NEW RESIDENTS TO TRENTHAM AND DISTRICTS KNOW ABOUT YOUR BUSINESS AND THE SERVICES YOU HAVE TO OFFER BY ADVERTISING IN THE LOCAL BUSINESS GUIDE

\$100 for yearly advertising (11 editions)

ABOUT THE TRENTHAM TRUMPET

Submissions to the **Trentham** Trumpet will be accepted up to and including the 20th of each month. Please forward items for publication (including advertising) to:

Email: trumpet@trentham.org.au

Post: 108 Mulcahy's Road, Trentham 3458

Guidelines for contributions and advertising are available at www.trentham.org.au/news-events.

Contributions from residents are welcome.

Trentham Trumpet reserves the right to edit or refuse any article or advertising and to edit articles for length and clarity. The opinions expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the editor.

Your **Trentham** Trumpet is delivered to households in the town area of Trentham. Copies are also available at Trentham Newsagency; Trentham IGA; Trentham Petrol and Stuff; Pig and Whistle Hotel, East Trentham; Tylden General Store; Noahs Tylden; Radio Springs Hotel, Lyonville. We thank all these businesses for their support.

Editorial Committee:

Ian Williams, Pauline Nolan,

Editorial and Advertising Rates Enquiries:

Ian Williams 5424 1199

MONDAY (weekly) Peace Meditation

9am-10am Neighbourhood Centre Gold coin donation to TNC Eng: Henk Bak 5424 1702

Youth Group

(except school holidays) 4pm-6pm Neighbourhood Centre Enq: Brendan 5424 1402

Line Dancing

(except school holidays)
7pm-9pm at Trentham Sportsground \$10
Enq: Chris/Lee 5424 1571

1st MONDAY (monthly) Trentham Sustainability Group

7.30pm at Uniting Church Hall Enq: Glenda 5424 1727

CWA

11am-1pm at Mechanics Hall Subject to change depending on activities Enq: Lyn 5438 5568

2nd MONDAY (monthly) Friends of the Station

7.30pm at Historical Railway Meeting Room Enq: Gwenda 5424 1611

3rd MONDAY (monthly) Trentham Hospital Auxiliary

10am at the Hospital Enq: President, Nancy Walsh 5424 1398

ONGOING EVENTS

Free Bus to Wendouree

Departs Trentham 9am. Bookings essential. Enq: Judith 5368 6697

Trentham Historical Society

Committee Meeting 2pm at Old Police Station Enq: Susie 5424 1272

4th MONDAY (monthly) Trentham Historical Society

Working Bee 2pm at Old Police Station Eng: Susie 5424 1272

TUESDAY (weekly) Trentham Playgroup

10am-12pm at Mechanics Hall \$3 per family

Bring a piece of fruit to share for morning tea

Enq: Kerryn 5424 1646/Karen 5424 1141

WEDNESDAY (weekly) Table Tennis

7pm at Mechanics Hall Eng: Irene 5424 1294

1st FRIDAY (monthly) Trentham Film Society

7.30pm at Neighbourhood Centre Enq: James/Brad 5424 1126 / Maria 5424 1237

2nd FRIDAY (monthly) Old Time Dance

8pm at Mechanics Hall \$8 per person Next dance—Aug 12th & Sept 9th Eng: Elizabeth 5424 1254

1st SATURDAY (monthly) Community Mini Market

9am-1pm at Neighbourhood Centre Eng: 5424 1354

3rd SATURDAY (monthly) Trentham Farmers Market

9am-1.30pm at Town Square Enq: Tracey 5424 1185 / 0419 528 458

Trentham Makers Market

9am-1.30pm at The Cosmo Footpath Enq: Ruth 5424 1470 / Simone 5424 1603

Weedfree Trentham

1pm-4pm at various locations Enq: Jan 5424 1100 / Brad 5424 1126

4th SUNDAY (monthly) Trentham Station Market

9am-2pm at Historical Railway Grounds Eng: Gwenda 5424 8223

Trentham Community Garden

9am beside Historical Railway Eng: Saskia 0418 257 156

FitzGerald

PROPERTY

Ph: 5424 1866



TRENTHAM 1 Groves St

A taste of French provincial living in the heart of the Macedon Ranges. Valparaiseaux has been designed with luxurious living in mind. On land in excess of half an acre.

\$525,000

URGENT NEW LISTING WANTED.

All types of properties and in particular due to a high demand building blocks in Trentham we urgently need more. We have purchasers waiting. Also we have buyers wanting 10 to 40 acres of rural land.

Please phone our office on 5424 1866 for a free appraisal



TRENTHAM 3 Mulcahys Rd

Stunning award winning garden of around half an acre surrounding a classic English Country home. Two bedrooms and substantial entertaining areas, gallery etc

\$780,000



TRENTHAM

8 High St A very comfortable home set on around one acre in the centre of the township. Good sheds, 3 phase power. Giant Cedars and other conifers set off this wondrous space.

\$560,000



TRENTHAM

29 Victoria St

Beautifully renovated period home on quarter acre. Spacious open plan living /kitchen/dining, two bathrooms, four bedrooms, modern kitchen, studio, workshop and double undercover parking.

\$565,000



44 Cosmo Rd TRENTHAM

Classic weatherboard with three bedrooms plus study on around 1,500 sm. East facing kitchen /dining, separate lounge, separate living, two bathrooms, new carport, new roof, stumps, wiring and plumbing.

\$415,000



TRENTHAM Daylesford Rd Around 48 acres in the Golden Triangle. Ten

paddocks, bore good fencing. Subject to Planning Application for Dwelling. Sealed roads on three frontages.

\$550,000

TRENTHAM 10 Blue Mount Rd

Quality Brick Veneer on 1100 sq meter block .The residence consists of three bedrooms, open plan/kitchen living area, separate laundry and north facing lounge. Gas and electric heating. Good shed.

\$360,000



TRENTHAM

Glenlyon Rd

Around 44 acres of excellent farm land. Three bedroom weatherboard home in excellent condition. Large 100' X 60" shed along with workshop and hay shed.

\$750,000

www.fitzgeraldproperty.com.au

54241866